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My name is Eileen Fanjoy, a lifelong resident of the state of Maine. I am a cannabis 
patient and also cofounder of Vacationland Cannabis Co. in Turner. I am writing to 
you to express that I am not in favor of LD 104 as currently written. I am not fully 
opposed to testing although I believe there are too many flaws in the system. It should
be randomized and done by the Department of agriculture. A cultivator should not be 
able to submit their own plant matter to be tested. Representative Boyer stated while 
introducing a bill today 5/8/25, that the adult use market is failing. Without fixing the 
current adult use market it would be detrimental to the medical market to align the 
program with adult use. That would promote two failing markets. This industry was 
founded by the medical caregivers here in Maine who know the patient, care for the 
patient and have dedicated their lives to knowing what is best. Honest hard working 
people who deserve to continue as small craft cannabis caregivers.


